
Town of Underhill  
ARPA Funds Use Proposal – PHASE 1 

Phase 1  -  ARPA/SLFRF Funding  10/26/22 

 

 

Committee/Group/Individual Requesting Funding: Town of Underhill 

Contact Name: Jennifer Silpe-Katz 

Phone Number: 802-899-4434  Email: jsilpe-katz@underhillvt.gov 

Date: 1/23/2023 

Proposal Name/Brief Description: Town Hall Improvements 

The Town Hall is the face of our community. It is where people gather, come to vote, register 
their dogs, research properties, file zoning requests,  and so much more. It is also where the 
dedicated, hardworking staff spend a majority of their time and it is run down and in need of 
T.L.C. The Great Room renovations are desperately in need. The floor is almost unsafe. The 
space is rented out for special events and used by committees and staff for meetings on a 
regular basis. Additionally, community groups use the space for gatherings (example: tai chi 
2x/week). With the now regular “go to/zoom” option for regular and special meetings, the 
great room also requires modifications to make it more efficient for this use. The town has 
grown and the staff needs additional meeting space that is quiet and safe; the kitchen is used 
on a regular basis for private meetings such as human resource or executive sessions and this is 
not sufficient. The walls in Town Hall need repair and repainting, the carpet and vinyl floors are 
stained and an embarrassment. Town staff and volunteers spend their time and in some cases, 
money, to keep the outside of the building and the yard looking presentable. It is a unique, 
historic building, that even attracts residents to pose in front of it for photographs. It is OUR 
Town Hall. We have put these necessary projects on the back burner year after year and now 
we have an opportunity to use ARPA funds to accomplish a majority of the required and 
requested items and not have to address them for another twenty years. It is no small task or 
cost to the town or the employees who will have to be temporarily displaced and assist in 
moving heavy file cabinets and office equipment to assist in accomplishing this project 
effectively and efficiently. This is partially why we have not done it. It is best to do it all at once 
since it requires a lot of coordination.  

Please note: These are not budgetary items. We have those too: We are replacing front door 
and locks, using reserves or budget to replace windows in need, adding some exterior lights and 
cameras, adding office partitions using budget. We recognize budgetary items versus one-time 
meaningful investment in Town Infrastructure that benefits everyone. 

 

Estimated Cost/Description of Estimate Process (use the space here and attach additional 
pages and any supporting documents): 
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$100,000 see support documents and quotes. 

 

Please Answer the following questions by marking the answer in the space provided.  

Benefit to Town of Underhill 

Does this proposal    

Invest in the town without creating a need for additional or ongoing 
revenue or expenses? Is this a one-time expense? 

X   

Benefit a population that was disproportionately impacted by the pandemic?   X 

Benefit a population underserved prior to the pandemic?   X 

Mitigate and/or help the Town adapt to the effects of climate change?  X  

Improve or create infrastructure for Underhill? Ex. Natural resources, pedestrian access, 
transportation but not limited to 

X   

Align with or impact the goals and priorities of the Town Plan? LINK X   

Comments: 

 

Feasibility of Project 

Can this proposal             

Be fully planned, estimated and obligated to the Town by December 31, 
2024? 

X   

Be fully completed and paid for by the end of 2026? X   

Be used to leverage or match other grants, funds or projects?   X 

 

Please attach estimates, quotes, drawings, or supporting documents or elaborate in any way you 
would like. Please note that the ARPA Advisory Committee only recommends projects to the 
Selectboard and the Selectboard has the ultimate authority to allocate the funds. 17 V.S.A. § 2664 

 

YES NO Not Sure 

YES NO Not Sure 

chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/www.underhillvt.gov/vertical/sites/%7B4E962BB9-B4BB-4504-A3EE-ED54521A1BCE%7D/uploads/Adopted_2021_Underhill_Town_Plan_-_9.10.2021.pdf
https://legislature.vermont.gov/statutes/section/17/055/02664
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